
 
Blackstone / Franklin Square Neighborhood Association  

P.O. Box  

Boston, MA 02118  

Minutes of Sept 15, 2015  
 

Location: D4 Police Station, 700 Harrison Ave.  

Meeting was called to order at approximately 7 p.m.  

 
Current Board  

Nancy Farrington, President   

Sherwood Hughes, Vice President   

Erica Rice, Treasurer  

Justin Rice, Secretary  

Donald Goris-Kolb, At-Large   

Andrew Parthum, At-Large  

Lisa Jenks, At-Large  
 

 
1. Approval of minutes 

Jim moves approve Andrew seconds 
 

2. Treasurers report: $4,442.02 in operating account and 21,207.48 in scholarship 
account 
 

3. Board elections  
-Hold off on voting for treasurer and secretary until October  
-Eric Haung voted in as president and Donny voted in as vice president. 
-Sherwood Hughes, Andrew Parthum and Lisa Jenks remain at-large 
board members .  

 
4. Introduction of Amy Mahler, new office of neighborhood services South End 

Liaison.  
 

5. Membership committee report from Mark Ott  
-Six people are on the committee and they are looking for volunteers  
-Jon Lopkin is making logo for BFSNA 
-The committee is looking to plan an event and to canvas the 
neighborhood as well  
  

6. Food trucks will not return to Franklin Square next summer  
 

7. Development:  
 

-A couple tenants interested in empty space at Washington and W. Newton 
 



-Immaculate conception church will be sold to someone else to develop. Should 
be movement on it soon.   

 
-600 Harrison moving along no potential tenant for that space. 18 month 
construction schedule.  
 
-46 Warham filed proposed change of use with BRA. It was approved .Now going 
to be six floors commercial w/  design building oriented tenants. No residential. 
Society of arts and crafts no longer with proposal. Scheduled to begin 
construction in 18 months  

 
-90 Wareham will be residential. 86 Wareham is going to start construction in 
Oct.  

 
-Dialysis place on Harrison  and E. Dedham was sold and will be developed. The 
buyer purchased another building on that block. They would like to meet with us 
soon.   Donny would like to formalize the development committee beforehand 
Anyone interested should email development@blackstonefranklin.org  

 
8. Friends Group is looking for treasurer and president  

 
Next meeting is the social Oct. 20 . Location TBD.  
 
Adjourned 8:11 p.m. 
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